Editorial: Plastic bag makers
in denial

Publisher’s note: This editorial is from the Oct. 17, 2014,
Fresno Bee.

It'’s a true if gruesome fact that chickens that have been
relieved of their heads sometimes run around for a while
before they quite realize their irreversible predicament.

That appears to be happening to the plastic bag industry. It
would explain why it hasn’t figured out that the ubiquitous
single-use plastic grocery bag has just suffered a killing
blow. Its days are numbered.

The very day the governor signed a statewide ban on single-use
grocery bags, Sept. 30, the industry filed papers to start the
process for a referendum. If it qualifies by gathering enough
signatures, it will delay the July 2015 implementation of the
ban until it can be decided by voters during the November 2016
election.

Then, the industry will spend many millions of dollars to try
to trick Californians into thinking that it’s a good thing
that billions of single-use plastic bags are clogging up our
storm drains and rivers, tangling up in our native flora,
filling up the oceans and doing God only knows what other
environmental mischief.
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